
School Closes 1.30pm Wednesday 20th July 

See you ALL on Monday 5th September 8.45am 
You will need medical evidence if you miss the first day back to 

avoid referral for a fine. 

Hot Weather
We are committed to ensuring children get the 
best education and do not miss any more school, 
they have missed enough over the past 2 and a 
half years.  We also want to ensure that children 
and staff are as comfortable and safe as possible 
during the anticipated heat wave next week.  The 
main risk to children is dehydration.  

To help, we are doing the following:

- wear sensible, loose-fitting clothing e.g. shorts, t-shirts
- bring hat, suncream 
- water : drinking plenty of water regularly through the day
- no PE lessons or running outside at break/lunch if over 30℃ 
- seek shade during break/lunch times 
- rooms: air circulation/fans where possible, relocate to different 

space if needed
- blinds/shades: to cut down direct heat from sun
- Regular breaks to cool down

Staff have been briefed on the signs and symptoms of heat stress, heat 
exhaustion and heat stroke.  We will be vigilant in looking out for these  
signs and symptoms and act quickly.  We will update you if 
Government Advice changes.

Oasis Academy
Johanna Newsletter

Dear Johanna family:
This is our penultimate newsletter this year - 
only 3 school days to go!  Look out for the 
special “Leaver’s Edition” on Wednesday.  

Year 6
This year has gone so fast, and it is once again 
time to say goodbye to our wonderful Year 6 
children.  A great production of 'Shakespeare 
Rocks’ and I hope they had a super time at 
the OASB transition day. Don’t forget 
Wednesday is leaver’s assembly.  I hope to see 
as many parents and carers there as possible.
Year 3 Teacher
I am pleased to anounce that we successfully 
recruited Helen to be our new Year 3 teacher 
and she will be in school this week. 
Attendance compulsary till 20/7/22
We have had 9 requests so far for children to 
take absences before the end of term.  We 
are NOT allowed to authorise any.  I do 
understand if you have ill relatives that you 
wish to visit abroad, however you do need to 
wait until the school holidays begin.  

All children who have missed the final week 
or so of school, without medical 
evidence of illness, will be referred for a 
fine.  If your child is ill and misses the last day 
of term, you will need to visit your GP asking 
for medical evidence of illness otherwise you 
will be referred for a fine.  GPs are not always 
willing to do this, however we can refer them 
to the relevant government guidance that 
compels them to provide this.  Please do not 
make it hard for staff in school who have to 
refer you for a fine.

Stay safe in the hot weather,
Dawn, Principal
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  Twitter : @OasisJohanna

Fantastic Final Full Week!
We have had such an exciting, fun-packed week - trips, events, 
assemblies, performances… such joy!  Take a look at all the amazing 
pictures in this week’s newsletter to see all the great things that have 
happened this week.  We have taken a lot of extra care this week to 
ensure children have stayed cool and hydrated.  We are already doing 
the majority of the things listed below.



Next Year - key reminders
Here are some of the key reminders we have put in the 
newsletter over the last few weeks:

NEW AM OPENING TIMES
- Main gate (Frazier Street) open 8.40am, closes 8.55am.
- S c h o o l s t a r t s 

8.45am
- 12.15pm lunch
- 3.15pm end of day

Wrapz: Wrap-around Care
All children are welcome to our extended day.

BREAKFAST
Breakfast Club: 7.30-8.45am (Year 5/6 Gate)

BREAKFAST 4ALL trial, thanks to Magic Breakfast, 
will start on Monday 13/9/22:
- Main gate (Frazier Street) open 8.30-8.35am 
- Children eat free, healthy breakfast
- 8.45am go to class

What if my child goes to Breakfast Club?
Magic Breakfast are providing the breakfast for all children, 
including our non-profit making breakfast club.  The cost 
for our Breakfast Club covers the adult supervision from 
7.30am.  We are very grateful to Magic Breakfast for their 
amazing work and for supporting our children here at 
OAJ.

WRAPZ after school
We have 2 pick-up options for after school extended day. , 
after the consultation results showed this was the most 
popular. We will not be able to have pick-ups 
at other times, as we are using this time to help 
children with sports/fitness, home learning and social skills.  

3.15-5pm  £7 (£5 FSM)  per day inc. snack
3.15-5.50pm £10 (£8 FSM) per day inc. snack&tea

How do I pay for Wrapz and Breakfast Club?
Payment via My Child at School (MCAS) online. 
- Please ensure you have booked at least one week in 

advance - we are not able to accept last-minute 
bookings.

- ALL PAYMENTS MUST BE MADE A WEEK IN 
ADVANCE: no payment, no provision

Attendance until 20/7/22
We have have had 9 requests so far for children to 
take absences before the end of term.  We are NOT 
allowed to authorise any.  I do understand if you have 
ill relatives that you wish to visit abroad, however you 
do need to wait until the school holidays begin.  

All children who have missed the final week or so of 
school, without medical evidence of illness, 
will be referred for a fine.  If your child is ill on the last 
day of term, you will need to visit your GP and ask for 
medical evidence of illness otherwise you will be 
referred for a fine.  GPs are not always willing to do 
this, however we can refer them to the relevant 
government guidance that compels them to provide 
this.

Please do not make it hard for staff in school, who are 
legally bound to refer you for a fine. If you miss the 
final day/week of school you could be subject to a 
fine.



PE Days next year
We have decided to continue with children wearing their 
PE kit to school on PE days, rather than bringing in kit to 
change in to.  However, we are expecting full PE kit to be 
worn.  Please make sure that you buy the correct PE kit 
ready for September:

Please ensure that children have:
- plain, navy blue shorts (no logos)
- plain, navy blue jogging bottoms (no logos) 
- Navy sweatshirt or cardigan with logo*
- White school t-shirt with logo*
- Plimsolls or black trainers
- school logo PE bag*

Logo items (items with a * next to them) can only be 
bought from our provider SCHOOL UNIFORM 
D I R E C T a t h t t p s : / /
schooluniformdirect.co.uk/ 

Uniform
Along with this newsletter, you should have received the 
Uniform Price List from Schools Uniform Direct.  You can 
go online to see their multi-buy packs, order online or make 
an appointment to visit a store at www.sud.co.uk/booking. 

We try to ensure uniform is affordable, with many items 
available at supermarkets and cheaper stores.  Please make 
sure you buy the right uniform FIRST TIME, so that your 
child is wearing the correct clothes in September.

Summer dress: 
summer term 

only

Oval Cricket 19th Aug
Over the summer holidays Surrey Cricket Foundation 
are hosting a Communities Day at The Kia Oval. This is 
taking place on 19th August and is centred around 
a One Day cricket game between Surrey Men and 
Gloucestershire.

We have got around 2000 free tickets to give away 
to children.  This is a really great way for the children 
to enjoy a day out at the cricket over their summer 
holidays and as well as getting involved in the plenty of 
activities that will be going on at the Oval throughout 
the day. Tickets can be accessed using the link:
https://tickets.surreycricket.com/list/partnerAdvantage?
code=SCH
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Hub Summer Activities
B o o k a l l a c t i v i t i e s a t h t t p : / /
www.oasiswaterloo.org/summer/ 
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OASIS HUB 

SUMMER
SESSIONS

WATERLOO

Living Space, Coral Street

Oasis Playspace, 
Geraldine Mary Harmsworth Park

WHERE TO FIND US:

This July and August, Oasis Summer Sessions
are back! We’ve got a packed schedule across

the summer holidays, with a variety of activities
for kids, young people & whole families.

Ranging from workshops to sports, free play
and trips, we’ve got something for everyone!
Please book in using the details specified in

each section.

Welcome to Oasis Hub Waterloo! In this busy
city setting, our aim is to help to create a local

community where people of all ages and
situations feel included, know that they can

contribute and realise a deep sense of
belonging.

 
Every week the Hub provides outstanding

education to hundreds of local children, the
Foodbank puts food on the table for struggling
families, we support people burdened by debt,
create ways for families to grow together and
encounter a supportive community, and use

sport to create young leaders.

WHO ARE WE?

http://www.oasiswaterloo.org/

Colombo Centre, Colombo Street

Oasis Farm Waterloo, Carlisle Lane
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     Job Opportunity
For more information 

and to apply visit 
https://www.oclcareers.org/

employer/oasis-academy-johannaCARE WORKER
Fixed Term (till July 23) 
Casual 7.15-8.45am and 3-6pm term time only
£10.75 per hour 

Please contact Dawn (Principal) for a confidential conversation if you 
are interested.  Visits welcomed and encouraged, by appointment. 
Contact 020 7928 5814 or email info@oasisjohanna.org.  

We reserve the right to close the applications on appointing the right candidate. The 
role is subject to satisfactory completion of probationary period, reference 
checks and completion of enhanced DBS application.

mailto:info@oasisjohanna.org
mailto:info@oasisjohanna.org


Nursery: September
Not yet in nursery or not yet 
full time?
BOOK YOUR PLACE NOW - places 
filling fast.  See Cara in the office or 
email info@oasisjohanna.org to secure 
your child’s nursery place.

- First 15 hours is FREE for everyone (AM or PM)
- Top up to 30 hours (full time place):

- £10 top-up per day (that’s £3.33 per hour!)
- OR check your eligibility for the full 30 hours 

funding at www.childcarechoices.gov.uk 

Reception Class FULL!
We are a popular and over-subscribed school!

Many schools are struggling to fill reception places as 
there has been a signficant drop in the birth-rate of 
children in inner London as well as a post-COVID move 
by lots of families to live outside London.

However, we are completely full and have a long waiting 
list for our school, showing just how amazing it is to be 
here.

Sunflowers
Thanks to everyone who has grown and shown  me their 
sunflowers. I know some have done really well, and some 
not so well. Ours grew quite well to start off but then were 
eaten when planted out. It was probably slugs and snails but 
we’ve also had very hungry pigeons eating plants in the 
school garden this year!

I had to plant a lot more to get only 4 surviving and some 
of them are almost flowering but not quite. So if your 
sunflower grew, well done! And if it flowered, amazing!! But 
if not, we’ll try again next year. 
Kathy, Volunteer

Lambeth Town Hall
What a fabulous time we had taking Y5 Indigo and Y2 
Yellow Class to sing in the Assembly Rooms at Lambeth 
Town Hall. It was SO lovely to be singing all the songs we 
have learnt together with all the other schools. They 
sounded amazing. Well done to both Indigo and Yellow 
class for also performing a song to everyone on their own. 
They did a great job. Thank you also to all the staff that 
accompanied us, they were inspirational, singing and 
dancing along with the children. 
Lou, Music Teacher

     Job Opportunity
For more information 

and to apply visit 
https://www.oclcareers.org/

employer/oasis-academy-johannaOPERATIONS 
MANAGER 
Permanent, Full-time, 52-weeks
Salary: £32,289-£34,671 (Scale Points 22-26, Inner London) 
plus generous pension scheme & holidays

Please contact Dawn (Principal) for a confidential conversation if you 
are interested.  Visits welcomed and encouraged, by appointment. 
Contact 020 7928 5814 or email info@oasisjohanna.org.  

We reserve the right to close the applications on appointing the right candidate. The 
role is subject to satisfactory completion of probationary period, reference 
checks and completion of enhanced DBS application.
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I believe my child/ren (named above) are sufficiently mature and confident to walk home alone, using public transport if needed.  
I confirm that I have assessed the risks with the route and ensuring my child/ren know what to do on a typical journey and if 
things start to go wrong.  
I will notify school immediately should this arrangement change.
I have discussed wanting my secondary-age, Year 5 or 6 child to walk home (or part-the-way home) with OAJ Principal and had 
approval (ensure signature from Principal below).

Signed ______________________________ Name of Adult _____________________________ Date ________________

Secondary/Year 5 or 6 sibling countersigned: ______________________________ (Principal)   Date ______________

Y5/6 Walking Home Alone Form: 2022-23
All Y5 and Y6 children can go home alone IF they have a signed permission slip from their parent/carer.  Please 

complete and return this form to the school office.

Name of child/ren

Class /es

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

I give permission for my Y5/
Y6 child to be dismissed and 
walk home alone at the end 
of the school day.

I would like my secondary 
age or Y5/6 child to walk 
their sibling (s) home or 
part-the-way home.

Name/Class of sibling(s):

Walking Home Alone in September
Please fill in the form above and return to the school office if you wish your Y5 or Y6 child to walk home alone from 
September.  If you wish your child (secondary age or Y5/6) to take home a sibling, or meet you part way home with 
their sibling, you must have this agreed and the form countersigned by Dawn (Principal).



Dates for Summer 2 (term 6)
Week 7

Tues 19th July 9.05am Final Celebartion Assembly 
with Attendance Awards.
Y3 Battersea Children’s Zoo Trip
CANCELLED DUE TO 
ANTICPATED EXTREMELY 
HOT WEATHER
6-8pm Y6 Party

Wed 20th July 9.05am Y6 Leavers Assembly - all 
parents/carers welcome
Final day of school - 1.30pm finish.

School reopens
Monday 5th September 2022

Main Gate (Frazier Street) Open 8.40am
Doors open 8.45am

Wrap-around Care
Breakfast: 7.30-8.45am 

(Y5/6 Gate)

Wrapz extended day (after school)
Pick up at 

5pm OR 5.50pm
(Y5/6 Gate)

Attendance 96% Week 5
A better week for attendance again, the new trophies are 
really encourging children to get to school on time every 
day.

Attendance Cup: 100%…Year 3 Green, excellent!
Early Bird Award:  Y6 Violet class - again!

END OF YEAR: UNAUTHORISED ABSENCES 
AND FINES 
We are not allowed to any absences at the end of term.  It 
is really unfortunate if you have an 
unwell family member and you 
need to travel to see them. Please 
accept our heartfelt thoughts in this 
difficult time.  

However, it is still classed as holiday 
due to it being so close to the end 
of the school year.  All parents have 
to be referred for a fine - and the 
fine is £60 per child per 
parent/carer.  

So 2 children with 2 parents would be £240, if paid within 
21 days of the penalty notice letter.

Please help us make sure your child is in school for the full 
school year and avoid the fines!

Class Last 
week 

R Red 90%
Y1 Orange 89%
Y2 Yellow 96%
Y3 Green 100%
Y4 Blue 95%
Y5 Indigo 99%
Y6 Violet 99%

Wrap-Around Care Application Form
Please complete and return to the school office to book your breakfast and after school Wrap-Around Care.

Name of child/ren

Class /es

PLEASE TICK FOR YOUR REGULAR 
BOOKING - we cannot provide 
ad-hoc, emergency care.

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Breakfast Club 
From 7.30 to 8.45am

- £7.50 for the whole week
- £2.00 for individual days

Breakfast Club

Wrapz After School
3.15-5pm 
£7 (£5 FSM)  per day inc. snack

Wrapz After School

3.15-5.50pm
£10 (£8 FSM) per day inc. snack&tea

Please ensure you have booked at least one week in advance - we are not able to accept last-minute bookings.
ALL PAYMENTS MUST BE MADE A WEEK IN ADVANCE: no payment, no provision


